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Increased new crop sales following optimistic news about acreage & production. 
 
 

  During the last two weeks several new crop sales have been concluded. It is not only the private ginners 
that are offering but also the cooperatives which exceptionally this year have committed serious quantities. 
The latest sale, on behalf of a coop, was done two days ago for 2,000 tons at levels of 79.50 usc/lb FOT. We 
estimate about 23,000 tons of lint (crop 10/11) already sold, out of which 35-40% correspond to cooperative's 
sales.  
 

  In the private sector, most sales have been concluded on an on call basis starting from levels of even (three 
months ago) up to 200 on Dec (most recent basis). A small part of these sales has already been fixed by 
ginners who seemed interested in getting prices between 77-80 c/lb FOT. In addition, during previous week 
some sales to Turkish spinners were concluded at levels of 180 c/kgs FOT, however, with the market 
correcting within this week Turks have stepped back.  
 

  The good news for ginners comes from the euro / usd rate. The specific parity is becoming on daily basis 
favorable for ginners and in general Greek exports. In addition, due to increased lint prices, cotton cultivation 
in our country is gaining back some of its appeal. Right now we are at the early stage of plantings and so far it 
is estimated that acreage will increase by at least 15%. In other words it is more likely that cotton acreage will 
be about 250,000 hectares.  
 

  Lastly, cotton growers will target for high yields not only because of the increased lint prices but also due 
to the recent application of the restriction to reach a minimum yield in order to receive the coupled subsidy. 
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Disclaimer 
 

 
 

 
Information contained herein is based on data obtained from recognized statistical services, 
issue reports or communications, or other sources, believed to be reliable. However, such 
information has not been verified by “Investment Research & Analysis Journal” (“IRAJ”), and 
“IRAJ” does not make any representation as to its accuracy and completeness. Opinions, 
estimates, and statements nonfactual in nature expressed in the research reports presented by 
“IRAJ” represent judgment as of the date of the reports, are subject to change without notice 
and are provided in good faith and without legal responsibility. In addition, there may be 
instances when fundamental, technical and quantitative opinions, estimates, and statements may 
not be in concert. Neither the information nor any opinion expressed shall constitute an offer to 
sell or a solicitation of an offer to buy any shares, warrants, convertible securities or options of 
“covered companies” by no means. 
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